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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, January 25, 2016
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Lindsey Brock, Elaine Brown; Commissioners Marla Buchanan, Larry Williams and Paul Astleford, ex-officio, were excused; Council Member Bill Gulliford; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Mike Weinstein, Finance Director; Beth Mangold, Finance Department; Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Tom Goldsbury,  Chief, Building Inspection Division; Brad Thoburn, Ken Holton, Jessica Shepler, Ivan Rodriguez,  JTA; Bill Moseley Jackson-Lewis (JTA), on telephone; Jim Gilmore, Taylor Mejia, IGS; Florida Department of Transportation; Ed Morales, Engineering Consultant, MCE; Barbara Goodman, Timucuan Foundation; Maria Mark,TTPF; Louis Catania, Friends of the Ferry;   Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 4:05 P.M.

The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the October 26, 2015 Special Meeting with JTA; voted to approve the minutes for the November 23, 2015 monthly meeting.
There were no updates from the Commissioners.

Council Member Bill Gulliford apprised the Commission about property at the Mayport side of the ferry that he would like to see designated and developed as a park.  He indicated that he has the necessary funding to develop a park.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that the parcel is already zoned for park uses. Mr. Gulliford indicated that he came to the Commission meeting to request support of the concept of a park.  Finance Director Mike Weinstein indicated that he would assist.  Commissioner Elaine Brown wondered whether the ferry’s offices could be located at this site.

Tom Goldsbury gave a report on the status of construction work at the ferry.  He began the discussion by reporting on a clutch problem  that the ferry encountered in November.

He reported that ridership was down for the month of November, compared to last year’s ridership numbers.

Mr. Goldsbury reported that there were two parts to the haul-out work.  BAE Marine Systems is working on the engine overhaul and that work is coming along smoothly.  Lufkin is doing the clutch work.  Both Mr. Goldsbury and Mark Fernandez discussed various aspects of the haul-out.  The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, asked if we expect any surprises. 
Commissioner Rick Redick reported that there is still no signage at A1A & Wonderwood to alert motorists that ferry service is out; motorists are still showing up unaware that the haul-out has temporarily suspended ferry service. A discussion about signage ensued.  Considering that A1A is a state road, it was suggested that the state should be providing the signage.  Ms. Joyner-Howard reported that the Florida Department of Transportation has been ready to provide signs; FDOT has been waiting for someone from the City to get in touch with them with a specific request.
Mr. Ed Morales reported on the slip wall construction work that his engineering firm, Morales Construction Engineers, is doing at the ferry.  JTA contracted the firm.  Through slides, Mr. Morales described the current piles that are being extracted and that are replaced with new piles.  To date, he reported that in accordance with the contract, the construction work is on schedule.
Tom Goldsbury inquired when the City would be getting funding from JTA to pay some of the bills that the City has received.  Brad Thoburn assured Mr. Goldsbury that the funds are being processed.

The Commission next turned its attention to the JTA Transfer Update.  Paige Johnston reported that a working group had met to work on specific transfer language that JTA had proposed.  Commissioner Elaine Brown was the Ferry Commission’s link to the working group.  Ms. Johnston reviewed the ‘Capital Expenses’ definition that the working group had crafted. The working group’s definition language had been distributed for everyone to review.  Mr. Weinstein suggested that some of the language in the hand-out definition be clarified.  Brad Thoburn reported that JTA approved of the suggested definition language.  Commissioner Lindsay Brock moved and Commissioner Redick seconded that the definition language be approved.  With the adoption of the definition language approved, Ms. Johnston feels that we are close to a ferry transfer agreement.  She is now ready to begin crafting language for the transfer legislation.  On the question about the Commission’s role in the aftermath of a transfer, it was suggested that the Commission serve in an advisory board capacity.
Next on the Commission’s agenda was a discussion of a proposed partnership between the Friends of the St. Johns River Ferry and the National Park Service.  The proposed partnership between the Friends of the Ferry, the Ferry’s Ambassadors and the National Park Service should increase ferry ridership.  Mr. Louis Catania of the Friends of the Ferry, Barbara Goodman of the Timucuan Foundation,  Maria Mark of the TTPF (Timucuan Trail Parks Foundation) and Commissioner Rick Redick all explained what the partnership would entail.  
Commissioner Redick explained that the National Parks Service would like its logo on the ferry. The foundation would like a uniformed officer aboard the ferry during special Parks Service events and permission to advertise National Park Service events on the ferry. In addition, the Parks Service would like their brochures distributed by the ferry’s Ambassadors; and, while on the ferry, the Park Service would like its messages broadcast to remind riders that they are in a National Park Service site.

Brad Thoburn indicated that the Jacksonville Transportation Authority would welcome such a partnership.
The Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, suggested that the Commission revisit the partnership topic at the February Commission meeting.  In the meantime, the suggested that Paige Johnston and Commissioner Reddick meet to craft language for a partnership proposal.

Barbara Goodman, representing the Timucuan Park Foundation, discussed a proposed dinner event on the ferry for September 16th.   Maria Mark further discussed the Harvest Moon River cruise being scheduled for September 16th.  The planned event would require the ferry to be out of service for a half day.  The event’s sponsors would reimburse the ferry operation for lost revenue.

Commissioner Elaine Brown indicated that she is supportive of such an event.  Brad Thoburn said that he welcomes the opportunity to discuss the proposed event with Foundation staff. The Chair suggested that the Foundation people should talk with the JTA since the authority will be actually operating the ferry.  He felt that the Commission was not in a position to encourage or provide any kind of signal.

Commissioner Redick announced that the Friends of the Ferry wanted to sponsor a celebratory event when the ferry haul-out is completed and the ferry is in service again.  The suggested date is February 18th.  The question was raised as to whether or not to waive the fare for the celebratory event.  It was noted that the Ferry Ambassadors encounter problems with no fare days.  On a motion by Commissioner Brown, the Commission voted to waive the fare for February 20th, in the event of a date change.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:31 P. M.
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